

April 2, 2017

Dear Neighbors of Tufts University,

Tufts University Social Collective will be holding its annual **Spring Fling Weekend** Thursday, April 27, 2017 through Saturday, April 29, 2017. Spring Weekend will consist of three large events which have been in the planning process all year to ensure successful events and to limit any disturbance to the community.

Thursday, April 27, 2017: Outdoor Movie

We invite members of the community to join us for our *free* Film Series Outdoor Movie. We will be showing Disney's *Moana* at 7:00pm on the Residential Quad. Arrive early to enjoy themed activities and snacks! Movie starts at sundown, approximately 8:00pm.

Friday, April 28, 2017: Tuftonia's Day Carnival

We invite you to join us for this exciting tradition, the Tuftonia's Day carnival, on Fletcher Field from 4:00pm to 8:00pm. This free event features carnival rides, games, and food trucks! Entrance and exit to the event will be from Professors Row near the tennis courts. Tufts University Police will be on site to help manage traffic flow.

Saturday, April 29, 2017: Spring Fling Concert

On Saturday, we will hold our annual Spring Fling Concert on the President's Lawn from 12:00pm to 5:00pm. This year's musical line-up has been carefully chosen to reflect radio-friendly music from the pop genre to try to avoid any heavy bass or loud disturbances. This is a ticketed event for Tufts students and their guests only, and is not open to the public. Though equipment will begin to be setup for the show on Friday, no amplified sound will be produced until after 10:00am on Saturday. We expect there to be minimal impact on the community as the entrance and exit to the show will be through the Tufts Academic Quad in the center of campus. Again, Tufts Police will be on sit to help manage traffic flow.

We hope to have successful events and to prevent any disturbance to the community. If you have any questions or concerns prior to the event, please contact the Office for Campus Life at (617) 627-3212. If you have any concerns during the event, please contact the Tufts University Police Department at (617) 627-3030. As always, we appreciate your support of the Tufts community and will work hard to respect your interests as our neighbors.

We hope to see you at our Outdoor Movie and Tuftonia's Day Carnival!

Sincerely,

ohn Wescott

Assistant Director for Campus Life

Tufts University